PECMHA Executive Meeting MINUTES 

Monday, February 9, 2015
Essroc Arena, Wellington

Attendance:  Darren Marshall, Scott Lavender, Obie VanVlack, Kim Stacey, Heather Zantingh, John Kelly, Steve Prinzen, Terry Jones and Chera Kuipers

Absent:  Tod Lavender, Jefferson Gilbert, Lisa Vincent 
The President called the meeting to order at 6:36 pm. 
1.0
Approval of the Agenda 

MOTION 2014-15-0037
To approve the Agenda for the February 9, 2015 Executive Meetings as provided.

Moved by Dan Stasko
Seconded by Chera Kuipers
CARRIED.  


2.0
Minutes approved from last meeting 
MOTION 2014-15-0038
To approve the Minutes of the Meeting from January 5, 2015 Executive Meeting as provided.
Moved by Scott Lavender
Seconded by Obie Vanvlack
CARRIED.  
3.0
Association Programming

3.1
Update on House league tournament

· Anyone that is available to help out during tournament would be appreciated.  Lisa is ordering MVP necklaces for kids.  Not sure what to do for Midgets at this point.  
· Photographers have been arranged and some vendors have been contacted.  
· 3 Atom teams, 1 Bantam and at least 5 teams in both Midget and Peewee Divisions.
· One PEC Peewee team is planning to participate in a tournament in Gananoque that weekend.  General consensus was that this should not be permitted.  Darren will discuss with Coach to make sure he is aware there are out of town teams participating and that preference is that they play in this tournament.

· Would like at least one more team in Atom Division.  Kim will send email to other League teams to remind them and let them know there is a need at the Atom level.


3.2
3 on 3 / 4 on 4

· Need to firm up dates.  Jefferson has been working with Lisa to schedule. 

· Agreed that 1999 birth years could be included with Bantam group. 

· Form that was mentioned in minutes was not attached. 


3.3
2015-2016 Teams

· Discussion regarding what teams PECMHA will ice next season.  

· Based on numbers should be able to have both a REP and AE team in each division.

· Would like to know if league will be able to provide better solution to those teams that have no League division to play in given issue with Bantam AE this year.  

· Kim will reach out to league but it is unlikely that anyone would know at this point.  Hope is that league will change deadlines for declaring teams to allow additional time to make arrangements for teams with no division. 

· Scott suggested that for groups where AE teams are permitted to play in the REP consideration should be given to leaving these groups split as Division 1 and Division 2.  

· League has not yet voted on whether to continue with the combined divisions but that should be a topic of discussion at one of the upcoming league meetings.

4.0
Banquets - HL and Rep



House League Banquet:
· Date set as March 28.
· First game will be at 8:00 am.

· Banquet to start at 9:00 am.

· Tyke game for that day will be similar format to that being played recently.

· Darren requested that drinks other that ‘pop’ be offered.  

· Stephen will check on possibility of Dairy Producers providing Chocolate Milk.  Darren to send him numbers for milk required.
· Timbit medals will be provided by Tim Hortons

· Novice/Atom discussion regarding trophies/medals.  Approximate number required is 68.

MOTION 2014-15-0039

To purchase small participation trophies for Novice/Atom 
Divisions at a maximum price of $10.00 each.



Moved by Scott Lavender


Seconded by Dan Stasko


CARRIED.  
· Peewee/Bantam/Midget - suggestion was gift cards - i.e. Subway, Tim Hortons.  Darren will check with Subway. Scott will check with Tim Hortons to explore options.

· Esso Medals provided for team awards (Most Dedicated, Most Sportsmanlike, Most Improved).   Heather to send email out to coaches and set date for deadline for submissions.

· Special Memorial Awards - Heather to send out email with description of each award to coaches with deadline for submissions.

· Devon Dulmage Memorial - Tyke

· Gwen Eaton Memorial - Family Award - Novice Level

· Elijah Cole Memorial - Midget Level

· Names should be submitted to Argyll Engraving by the end of February to ensure they are ready in time for banquet. 



Rep Banquet
· Tentative date of April 12th was discussed;

· Discussion on date and having it on a weekend vs. weeknight. 

· Decision was to switch date to weeknight if available. 

· Chera checked with Arena staff and confirmed that April 9th is available.  Heather to contact Arena tomorrow to change booking. 

· Time will be 7:00 to 9:00 pm.

· Participation awards will be same as those for House league if possible.  
· Help will be required for table set up.  

· John to call Lisa to make sure square tables are available.

· Heather to send out emails to coaches / parents for the various awards;

· Nominations requests for Coach of the Year, Manager of the Year, etc. to go to all parents;

· Nomination requests for individual Team awards to be sent out to coaches.

· Deadline for nominations was set as March 6th, 2015.



Miscellaneous
· Discussion regarding Wall of Fame - Darren would like to have this organized and completed prior to next season.

· Keith Brooks contacted John and would like to set up an award in memory of his son Darren Brooks.  Keith did not specify a particular division.  Discussion was that Atom division would be best spot for this given the number of awards at the Bantam level.  The thought was that Darren played defense so award could be for best defenseman at the Atom Level. John/Darren to follow up with Mr. Brooks to confirm which position Darren played and then award details can be finalized.
5.0
End of Year Evaluation
· Most had not yet reviewed language but general consensus was that coaches should be permitted to see the comments submitted about them.   

· Evaluations will be posted in the next couple of weeks.

· Executive members were asked to review and submit any concerns / comments asap.

6.0
2015 Annual General Meeting


Tentative date set as Tuesday May 12th, 2015 at 7:00 pm.  This date is to be confirmed with Tod to ensure that it works with this requirement to provide financial statement by that date. 

7.0
Port Hope / Cobourg Merger


Port Hope and Cobourg have combined.  Result in one less team available for league play in EOMHL.  There has been some discussion regarding Napanee coming back to BB but nothing has been confirmed. This has not yet been discussed at the league level.

8.0
Portfolio Reports


Heather - all as discussed previously. 


Dan - last Tyke team will skate at Dukes game this weekend. Tykes have been playing 2 small games (1/2 ice) on Saturdays.


Chera - left meeting prior to this agenda item.


Kim - EOMHL playoffs are underway, schedules have been set for home games and were sent to John on the weekend.  2 home games from Sunday to reschedule..  OMHA AGM will be coming up soon and any thoughts on proposals for amendments etc. should start now.   


Darren - Local League meeting this week.   AtomMC jerseys have been ordered for next year (purple and black).  Darren Yuill arranged to have initiation players attend Frontenacs / Bulls game last weekend.  Kids enjoyed this opportunity and it was a successfully organized event.  


John - Dukes will be submitting a bid to host the RBC cup in 2017 and will be presenting to the OHA next week.  They are looking for support from PECMHA and would like one representative of the PECMHA executive to sit on their committee.  Decision was that John would be best candidate for this.


MOTION 2014-15-0040

That John Kelly represent PECMHA on the Wellington Dukes 
RBC cup proposal committee. 



Moved by Scott Lavender



Seconded by Obie VanVlack


CARRIED.  

Obie - Coaching application deadlines should be set.  Noted that not all applicants need to be interviewed and it should be posted that only those selected for an interview will be contacted.  Deadline for applications set as March 22, 2015.  Brief discussion regarding interview questions.  These will be reviewed and discussed among CSC.  Darren noted that President should not be on CSC unless absolutely necessary.  


Terry - nothing to report.


Scott - nothing to report.


Stephen - issue with Referee from Midget House League briefly discussed.  To 
avoid future issues this referee will not be assigned to any more games.
The next meeting is scheduled for March 9, 2015  @ 6:30 pm in Wellington.  

Given no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.  
